


compete against these new players, the industry as a whole, both large and small broadcasters, 
may suffer.”4  The same threat hangs over the newspaper industry.  

 A threat to the newspaper industry is a threat to the American people.  When asked 
which news source they trust the most, Americans rank print newspapers above all others, and 
newspapers’ websites a close second.5  But the cross-ownership ban prevents newspapers from 
receiving the investment they need to be able to compete against the social media giants who are 
free to invest, acquire, and merge at will.  This investment is more important now than ever 
because of the current phenomena surrounding “fake news.”  We strongly believe that real, 
reputable, and trusted news content is the true remedy to fake news.  Our members include 
premium publishers whose reporting demonstrates the principles of verification, accuracy and 
fidelity to facts.  These values should be revered and encouraged, not punished by regulatory 
overreach.  Social media platforms have the global scale to attract the advertising dollars on 
which newspapers used to rely.  Furthermore, these companies in part attract advertisers because 
they display newspaper content.  Newspapers must be given the freedom that every other media 
industry has to fairly compete.   

Without any prohibition on investment, newspapers would finally have a fair chance to 
achieve the scale necessary to compete in the digital space.  This scale could be achieved in 
multiple ways.  For example, newspaper and broadcaster content could feed into digital 
properties which would be both go-to sites for readers and more attractive to advertisers.  Given 
the current spotlight on the importance of newsgathering and the digital tools available to both 
broadcasters and newspapers, it would be exciting to see what these innovative companies could 
come up with given the opportunity to compete freely.   

The Commission should grant the National Association of Broadcasters’ petition for 
reconsideration.  Lifting the cross-ownership ban will permit newspapers to engage in the full 
scope of investment possibilities, fairly compete against tech companies, and produce more and 
better content for all Americans.   

      Respectfully submitted, 
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4 Id. at 4.  
5 Ipsos/Buzzfeed (Jan 12-13 2017). 
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